                                             NCCSD Meeting Minutes

                                                 March 17, 2011

Present:

Dan McDonald -Vice president

Sharon Santilli- Secretary

Jerry Joy -Region 1

Alisha Griffin –Region 2

Garrett Jacobs Region 3

Ann Mimms -Coffin -Region 4

Gary Dart -Region 6

Joe Finegan for Carol Eaton Region 7

Brenda Lyttle -Region 8

David Castanola for Louise Bush Region 9

Jean Fogarty Region 10

David Stillman

Marilyn Stephen

Vice President Dan McDonald called the meeting to order at 3:30 PM. The first order of business was approval of the February 17, 2011 minutes. Sharon Santilli moved the minutes be approved as submitted. Gary Dart seconded the motion. The motion passed with a unanimous vote. 

In the absence of John Bernhart, Dan McDonald gave the treasurers’ report. There is currently $64,762.32 in our account.  Since last month's report, we have paid a $45 monthly fee to Chase Payment Tech to enable us to process credit card payments for the Annual Meeting when the time comes. We received $1.85 in interest on our savings account.  The OCSE has said they are processing a payment to us for $710, $700 for the two registrations from last June and an additional $10 presumably for late payment. Alisha Griffin made a Motion to approve the Treasurers report, seconded by Brenda Lyttle. The motion passed.

Presidents Report: Dan indicated that during the monthly OCSE call, Vicki stated she was interested in obtaining the States response to the provisions of the Presidents Budget. She wanted to know what states were already doing in some of these areas and what they intended to do, so that OCSE could prepare for the enabling legislative and regulatory changes. Dan asked the committee their thoughts on the best approach to gather the information. Gary Dart inquired as to whether Vicki wanted an NCCSD Executive response or an individual state response that she would directly gather.  Brenda Lyttle stated that although the budget is only a proposal at this point it would still be a good idea for NCCSD to go forward and gather responses from all states. Sharon Santilli agreed and stated that in light of what occurred with the Intergovernmental Regulations, we should gather the information from states and provide a response on all issues and provisions. No comment may infer agreement. Sharon also stated her main concern is how to effectively implement the visitation provision. According to Vicki, the three states mentioned in her presentation all included a provision in each child support order pertaining to visitation. In the three states mentioned, the state legislation provided for standardized visitation language.  But if the parties do not agree to that standardized visitation language the hearing could be very time consuming. If this issue comes up currently in RI, Sharon stated these cases must be referred to a Judge to handle in a separate courtroom because there is no IV-D funding for this activity. If it is handled in the same courtroom it could become a contested hearing and very time consuming. Brenda Lyttle agreed and stated that during the Region 8 conference call this was also the number 1 hot issue. She also stated that the State of North Dakota was incorrectly mentioned as an example of a state that includes a standard provision in the court order. Alisha Griffin stated he she was concerned about enforcing such a provision. Mediation for visitation is a requirement in New Jersey but it is contained in a separate court order. Jean Fogarty agreed and felt that there would be an expectation that the IV-D program would in fact enforce those visitation orders since the provision is contained in a IV-D order. Jean recommended that we prepare a survey with the main questions for states to respond to. We would then provide the response toVicki in a Matrix of some kind. Perhaps Vicki should provide the questions she wants answered. Dan said the three 3 main questions would be: What is your states position regarding the following provisions: 1. Child Welfare, 2 Visitation and 3. PEP. Dan stated this was a good opportunity to get the dialogue started. He will speak to Alicia about how best to develop and disseminate the survey.

Dan McDonald also reported that during his monthly call with the Commissioner and staff, Donna Bonar, Yvette Riddick and Jennifer Byrnsynski, the following issues were discussed:

· Donna Bonar asked Vicki if the $300 million in incentive dollars could be used for something besides incentives. He is not sure what she meant but thought it was an interesting comment.

· Vicki commented that there is some talk about additional performance measures specifically on distribution. Dan stated that would be a huge mistake because distribution provisions are voluntary not mandatory. Jean stated her understanding of the comment. Because the full family distribution reduces state funding, the incentive money was intended to lessen the blow to state budgets. Alisha commented that does not even cover 1/10 of what was lost in state budgets. Jean further commented that OCSE already has an incentive workgroup and perhaps should be looking at this issue within the workgroup. They are focused on whether we are focusing and measuring the right things.
· Menendez Bill- Vicki and Donna are concerned about the Lien Registry provision in the Menendez Bill because potentially a custodial parent could go in and look up information on the ncp including his address. Alisha Griffin stated she has been working with the Menendez staff on this bill for months and that is clearly not the intent of the bill. She has had numerous conversations with Donna Bonar on this and indicated to Donna that the congressional staff is working on clarifying language in the new bill to be introduced. The old Menendez bill is dead. The intent is to create a state lien registry for child support debt for use by a number of entities. It is not a location source for parents. This lien registry is modeled after New Jersey, Ma, North Dakota to name a few states. 
· Vicki is interested in providing a number of trainings for State staff.
Old Business- Committee Reports:

Audit Committee. David Stillman had nothing new to report. 

Cost Savings Committee -Joe Finegan for Carol Eaton stated he had nothing new to report since the committee had not convened since the last meeting.

Medical Committee- Alisha Griffin stated said she had nothing new to report. 

Website Committee- Jeff Cohen was not on the call to provide any information.

TANF Reauthorization Committee- Marilyn Stephen reported that the committee has identified all of the issues and is working on finalizing the spreadsheet. Once the spreadsheet is finalized she would like each representative to meet with his or her region to discuss and possibly reach consensus. She reminded everyone that we can develop a consensus document or individual states can respond. It will take about 4-6 weeks to circulate the spreadsheet and reach consensus. If there is a lot of conversation about one issue we may schedule a conference call to further discuss. The committee agreed it sounded like a good plan.

New Business:

Jean Fogarty inquired about the room rate for the NCCSD annual conference. She indicated that the regular rate for the resort was quite high at $350.00 per night. She wondered whether Alicia was negotiating a final price. Dan stated that Alicia is working on this and only the registration rate of $350.00 had been determined. We also need a preliminary agenda so that Directors can begin to get authorization to attend.

Dan reported that Vicki requested two state representatives to participate on an OCSE  Data Sharing committee. David Stillman explained that the Federal Registry comments on Safeguarding Regulations referenced that OCSE would form a committee to study data sharing between IV-D IV-E and IV-B agencies and to formulate policy. Vicki is merely following up on that comment. Dan stated that if anyone is interested they should let Alicia know. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:07 PM.

 The next meeting will be held on April 21, 2011 at 3:30 EST.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sharon A, Santilli, Esquire

NCCSD Secretary

